
 

Minutes 
Park & Rec Meeting 
Aquatic Center – 400 4th Street NE 
Monday May 20th, 2024 - 5:15 PM 

Park and Recreation                                                                                                                              www.oelweinparks.org 
 
Call to Order:  5:17pm 

Roll Call:  Bouska, Burkhart, Gearhart, Johnson, Jorgensen, Garrigus, Meska, Stasi 

Attending: Burkhart, Gearhart, Johnson, Meska, Stasi 

Absent: Bouska, Jorgensen, Garrigus 

Approval of Minutes: 

➢ Consideration of a motion approving the minutes of the April 15th, 2024, meeting: 

Motion: Meska    2nd: Stasi  

Aye: All    Nay: None  

Citizen Comments: None 
 

Recreation Update: 
 Burkhart stated that spring soccer has wrapped up for the season. Burkhart talked on the changeover for 

herself and the staff at the wellness center with July 1 as the set date. Meska inquired as to if anyone from the rec 
group would be coming to the park and rec meetings to talk. Gearhart asked who the group was going to answer to. 
Gearhart asked if there was a rental agreement that they were going to need to sign as they would be using city 
facilities. Gearhart stated that they would like to have some communication with the group and Meska seconded 
that notion. Gearhart stated that they would like to address any problems before they get started. Burkhart talked 
about little league ramping up and with Caiden starting with the ball diamond preparations. 

 
 
Latham Memorial Bench-Levin Park: 

Johnson stated that Mr. Jon Latham addressed him and requested to put a memorial bench in Levin Park. 
Johnson stated the bench would be placed along the trail on the north side of the trail and face to the south. 
Johnson stated that this would be the second bench that Mr. Latham purchased with the second bench along 
the new trail along 4th street SW. Meska asked if he already had a bench and Johnson confirmed that he bought 
one that was installed along the new trail section on 4th St. SW across from Latham’s house. 

➢ Consideration of a motion approving the Latham memorial bench for Levin Park: 

Motion: Meska    2nd: Stasi  

Aye: All    Nay: None 
 

Trails Update: 
Johnson stated that the trail bill that they have been working on for several years has been finally passed 

and signed by the governor. Johnson stated that this bill, HF35, was a requirement by Iowa Northern Railroad 
for the City to continue the trail 1200’ in the NW from 2nd Street NW to West Charles Street by the viaduct. The 
bill provides protection for railroads with the bike trail that we have proposed along the rail property on the 
east side of the active rail in the NW down to viaduct. 

 
 
 



Tree Board Update: 
Johnson stated that this week the tree board received their hardware for the tree city and growth awards. 

Johnson stated that they received new stickers for their tree city sign which is at 23 years now and new emblem 
for the plaque at the office. On Arbor Day, the tree board and Johnson hosted a tree event at Wings Park 
Elementary School. Johnson ordered 75 tree whips from the Iowa DNR Forestry Dept. for our Arbor Day event. 
Kyle Scheel gave a great planting demonstration and Brianna Hull, our new Trees Forever representative, was 
there to help with the event as well. The teachers told us several times that they are very grateful that the board 
is hosting these events for the kids. The tree board met on the first Monday evening of the month at the park 
shop where we held our monthly meeting as usual, then the board planted some trees. The board planted the 
40 bare root trees that Johnson picked up this week from Corner Market to plant in the gravel bed that we 
constructed behind the shop. These trees will be removed in the fall and planted in parks and/or cemeteries. 
Aquatics Update: 

Johnson stated that as every year there is a ton of preparations that go into getting the aquatic center ready 
for opening day. Johnson stated that the park employees did a lot of power spraying to the pool shell and the 
deck as well as steaming the shower room floors. Johnson stated that some signage had to be updated and 
added a food allergy sign to the concessions area. Johnson stated that pool chemicals have been delivered and 
concessions product has been ordered. Johnson stated that the new boiler has been installed by Waterloo 
Boiler Company. Johnson stated that the new boiler is the same model, and a 2.5” stand has been added to 
elevate the boiler so that it will not be damaged by flooding again as the old boiler had. Johnson stated that the 
pool needed to be filled a little early so that the state inspector can go through the new piping and equipment 
that Carrico Aquatics put in the pump room this past fall. Johnson stated this new boiler was paid for by a 
generous donation by the Northeast Iowa Charitable Foundation, as well as part of the filter and drain projects.  
 
Parks / Cemetery Update: 

Johnson stated that the park employees have been busy wrapping up the spiral slide replacement at City 
Park as it was ready to pour the concrete base when the cemetery foundations were poured. The weather has 
not been cooperative this month as the rain has been cutting the employees short on hours. With the strong 
winds early in the month we had one smaller tree drop on a trail that we removed first thing in the morning. The 
cemetery has become active with several graves to prepare. The cemetery employees spread gravel at the 
campground.  Johnson had Nate start installing safety guideline signage at all the playground areas in the parks 
this week. This month the cemetery department had to prepare a burial for one of our former employees, Mike 
Ledesma. Mike was an excellent worker for the city and will be missed. Mike fired up his noisy truck early every 
morning with very little left to his exhaust system to drive 600ft. to the shop to jump in the city truck and water 
the flowers downtown. We offered to repair it for him, but he always declined.  Mike was a very dedicated 
worker who took great pride in his work and was always willing to help others out. 

Johnson stated that they worked on some signage as a trail sign was backed into at the lot where snow is 
dumped, new skate park installed and signage at the aquatics center updated. Woodlawn cemetery has been 
extremely busy with one cremation burial on last Saturday and 4 full burials, one each day from Monday through 
Thursday. This month the park/cemetery employees have been spreading several loads of mulch every morning 
in the downtown areas. This is a semi load of mulch that the employees spread every year and is quite time-
consuming. The park employees and cemetery employees have been working together to clean up a few 
remaining ash trees on the north end of the campground tent area. The park employees have been mowing the 
rec fields and trying to keep up with the mowing of all the parks as the grass has really started to take off. The 
cemetery employees have been mowing their areas as well as needed. Johnson stated they are still short of an 
employee and a half, as things are really starting to pick up in all areas. The cemetery employees also framed 
up all the foundation orders that were submitted these past two weeks. Some final touches are being made at 
the aquatic center as we are getting ever closer to starting to fill the pool.  

Joe Bouska and Johnson went around to several businesses and talked to them about raising money to 
purchase yellow safety tile for the baseball diamonds. Bouska and Johnson raised over $3,000 thus far for this 
project. Johnson met with a couple contractors about completing some trail work patching and crack sealing on 
the east trail. Johnson took the contractors to look at the library trail along the west side of the library. The park 
employees have been taking the power sprayer around to all the playground equipment cleaning it off so that it 
will be ready for painting late next week for the United way of Caring.  



Johnson stated that this past month the park and cemetery guys worked together pouring concrete 
foundations at Woodlawn.  The cemetery employees put out some prefab 4’ &6’ frames so we can place 
foundations during the summer months if more orders come in.  The footing for the new slide at City Park was 
also poured so the park employees can backfill and put new safety fiber down this Friday. This month Johnson 
stated that they had their monthly safety meeting at the park shop for the park and cemetery employees. This 
week a trail sign was replaced at the 4th street snow dumpsite. Wednesday, Nate and Johnson put the shade 
structure up at Depot Park and turned on the water. The park and cemetery employees are done with the 
downtown mulching as they have had enough of mulching for a while. All the employees have been mowing 
properties when they can as the grass has really taken off with all the rain we have received lately. The park 
employees had a few projects to complete on a rain day last week including finishing power steaming the floor 
in the shower house at the pool to get the oils and sunscreen that get tracked on the floors. Also, Denny H. went 
over to Cedar Falls to pick up the paint that we received from the Diamond Vogel grant this department received 
for painting picnic tables at the campground. The cemetery employees removed a small tree that had expired 
on the west end of the cemetery.  

 
        United Way – Day of Caring 2024: 

This past week the park and cemetery employees did an exceptional job helping with the day of caring 
hosted on the first Friday of May.  Johnson stated there was a ton of preparation to make this day successful by 
having volunteers lined up, donations made, and preparations made beforehand. Johnson stated that projects 
were completed at each property including parks, cemetery, campground, trails, and aquatics. A semi load of 
playground safety material was spread in the playground areas at City Park. All the picnic tables at the 
campground were painted with the help of a Diamond Vogel grant this department received and True Value 
grant we received as well that gave us an additional 26 gallons of green paint. Older playground equipment 
was painted at all the parks, shelters were painted, and picnic tables painted, power spraying.  

Johnson stated that flags were put up at Woodlawn on Saturday morning as the weather was terrific. 
Johnson provided the board with trail count updates, updates on projects, cemetery burials and campground 
totals.  

 
Board Member Updates: None 

 
Adjournment: 5:46 pm 

 
Next Meeting: June 17th, 2024 

 

    Additional Information:                  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, those requiring accommodation for city meetings  
should notify city hall at least 24 hours prior to the meeting at 319-283-5440. 
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Latham Memorial Bench: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Levin Park 
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Trails Update: 
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Segment 1 
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Tree Board Update: 
Hardware arrived 

 
Arbor day event 

 
Bare root trees planted 
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Aquatics Update: 
Pool preparations 

 
    Signage updated   pepsi product      steps replaced 

 
new boiler 
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Parks / Cemetery Update: 
 slide replacement 

 
  Wind damage   burials   signage 

 
Mike Ledesma 

 

  
  

  
  

  
P
A

R
K

S
 /
 C

E
M

E
T

E
R
Y

 /
 T

R
A

IL
S
 /
 A

Q
U

A
T

IC
S
 /
 C

A
M

P
G

R
O

U
N

D
 

http://www.oelweinparks.org/


 

www.oelweinparks.org 

 

New signage 

 
   

Contractors     mowing rec fields 

 

Tree trimming    mulching 
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Burials     foundations 

 
Concrete work 

Safety meeting  shade up   burials 

 
    Mulching     power spraying 
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United way – day of caring 
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CPR manikins      boiler install 

 
Thank you letters     new pool signage  

 
      New gauges    mowing    spraying 
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Daily activities 

➢ Clean/organize shop areas 

➢ Pick up downtown areas 

➢ maintaining park, cemeteries 

➢ Maintenance on equipment 

➢ Safety meetings 

 

➢ Meet with contractors 

➢ Retrieve & upload trail count data 

➢ Woodlawn burials 

➢ Spring maintenance 

➢ Grant work

 

progress on projects 

➢ Website updating 

➢ Trail easements/grants 

➢ Work on park and rec master plan 

➢ Trail maintenance 

➢ Hire employees back 

➢ Spring preparations 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Cemetery spring cleaning 

➢ Pool preparations 

➢ Final ash tree removal 

➢ Gravel bed completed - trees planted 

➢ Arbor day event 

➢ Received Growth Award recognition 

➢ Civicrec work 

➢ United Way – Day of Caring prep 

➢ Sweeping trails/streets 

➢ Campground opened 

➢ Mulching downtown 

➢ Worked on TAP funding application 

➢ Pool boiler replacement 

➢ Playground slide – City Park 

➢ New city park sign installed 

➢ Foundations poured

 

Next month and future projects 

➢ Remove old well houses city park 

➢ repurpose old wings bridge 

➢ Grant writing 

➢ Trail segment 2 

➢ Trail segments 4/5 alignment 

➢ Dirt work complex 

➢ Paint accent brick – pool 

➢ Remove primitive at Redgate 

 

➢ Playground slides – City Park 

➢ Diamond preparations 

➢ Utilities to plant trees in Chrysler 

➢ Board and committee meetings 

➢ Fix water shutoffs at cemetery 

➢ Flagpole diamond 3 

➢ Open aquatics facility for season 

 

 
 

Woodlawn Burials 

➢ 22 

o 14 Full burials 

o 8 cremation burials 

 

 

Joshua Johnson MA 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 

 

  
  

  
  

  
P
A

R
K

S
 /
 C

E
M

E
T

E
R
Y

 /
 T

R
A

IL
S
 /
 A

Q
U

A
T

IC
S
 /
 C

A
M

P
G

R
O

U
N

D
 

http://www.oelweinparks.org/


 

www.oelweinparks.org 

 

 

Campground Totals
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